
MEETING MINUTES, FOR THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE 
S.O.B. ALUMNI CHAPTER 

MEETING DATE: January 17, 7:00PM Loser Hall 

• Ken Baumann (President) called meeting to order 

• Attendance: Ken, David Gabauer (VP), Dean Katsoupas 
(Treasurer), Morayea Pindziak, (Secretary), Mike 
Saperstein (Immediate Past President) 
By Phone: Christopher Jones, Darlene Ritter, Jen Graf, 
Sandra Henriques 

President’s Report: 

• Ken reviewed the regrouping of the TCNJ SOB Alumni 
Chapter and announced the next regular meetings for May 
2nd and September 19th. Both will take place at 7pm in 
Loser Hall Rm 120.  

• Review of the committee roles and chairs 

• Announced golf outing for October 5th 

• April 12th Dean’s Networking Event in NYC – location TBD 

• Salt Creek Grille Networking event will happen again in 
September. 

Committees 

• By-laws: Discussed proposed change from “holds a 
degree” to “matriculated at” in membership requirements. 
o Morayea moved to vote, David 2nd 
o Passed unanimously 

http://www.linkedin.com/groups?viewMemberFeed=&gid=57669&memberID=13942534&goback=%2Egsm_57669_1_*2_*2_*2_lna_PENDING_*2%2Egmp_57669�


• Finance: Reviewed logistics with fundraising and inquiring 
about establishing non-profit corporation.  
o Fundraising ideas should be sent to Dean  

• Programs: 
o Golf outing: October 5th at Gamblers Ridge in Cream 

Ridge, NJ 
 There will be an attendee option for non-golfers 
 Looking for corporate sponsors but need to work 

within TCNJ Corporate Affairs 
 Goal is 60 Golfers (max is 128) 
 Promotion to begin in next few weeks once 

details are finalized 
 Volunteers for golf outing committee: 

• Mike Saperstein & Darlene Ritter accepted 
o 3rd Wednesday event February 16th at 6:30 to be 

sponsored by SOB Alumni 
 Need 3-4 alum for panel to discuss nailing the 

interview. 
 Jen Graf volunteered to help organize 
 Morayea, Mike, Dean, Ken and David all showed 

interest in participating 
o Mike Saperstein suggested a bowling event for alum 

and their families 
o Sandra requested more events near NYC and is willing 

to help with events in NYC. 



o Jen suggested profiling and segmenting LinkedIn 
contacts to target for regional events. 

o Look into teaming up with other chapters to leverage 
each other’s networks and resources 

o Program ideas should be emailed to David 
Other Business 

• Discussed regular quarterly letter from President to help 
engage alum and inform them of events. Patty could email 
to all contacts and attach minutes. 

 
Ken moved to adjourn meeting, Morayea 2nd. 
 
 


